
 

 

City Council 

December 17, 2014 

5:30 p.m. 

 

     The Atlantic City Council met in regular session in the Council Chambers at City 

Hall with Mayor Jones presiding.  Council Members present were:  Jimerson, 

Somers, Hayes, Hartkopf, Stuart, Halder, and Cord.  Absent:  none.    

 

     Hayes moved, Hartkopf seconded, to amend the agenda by deleting item #2.f.  

entitled, “Tax Abatement Application for 1604 Bryn Mawr Blvd.,” and to approve the 

rest of the agenda as posted.  All in favor. 

 

     Hartkopf moved, Jimerson seconded, to approve the consent agenda which 

includes:  minutes of the December 3, 2014 Council Meeting, a Solid Waste 

Collector’s Permit for Green RU, LLC., Class E Liquor Licenses for Casey’s-911 

Southwest Seventh Street and Casey’s-701 Poplar Street, appointment of Ted Robinson 

to the Utility Board of Trustees for the term ending April 1, 2015, appointment of 

Kevin Weiser to the Community Promotion Commission for the term ending July 1, 

2015, and Tax Abatement Application for 904 Mulberry.  All in favor. 

 

     Mayor Jones presented Police Sergeant Paul Wood an award for ten years of 

service.  

 

     Jimerson moved, Hartkopf seconded, to approve a 28E Agreement between the 

City of Atlantic and the City of Marne for mutual aid with regard to fire protection.  

All in favor. 

 

     Hartkopf moved, Hayes seconded, to adopt resolution #24-14 entitled, 

“RESOLUTION AMENDING SERIES 400 OF THE CITY’S PERSONNEL 

POLICY MANUAL.”  All in favor. 

 

     Jimerson moved, Somers seconded, to pass ordinance #955 entitled, “AN 

ORDINANCE AMENDING THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF 

ATLANTIC, IOWA, BY ADDING A NEW CHAPTER NUMBERED 56 TITLED 

‘MOWING OF PROPERTIES,’ ” on second reading.  All in favor. 

     Jimerson moved, Hartkopf seconded, to suspend the rules and place ordinance 

#955 on the third reading.  All in favor. 

     Jimerson moved, Somers seconded, to pass ordinance #955 on the third and final 

reading.  All in favor. 

      

     City Administrator John Lund reported on a number of items including:  the 

change of employment for Rolly Parrott from part time to full time, a recent Planning 

& Zoning Commission meeting, and upcoming urban forestry training by the Iowa 

Department of Natural Resources.     

     

     Council Committee Reports were given as follows:  Cord-Community  



 

 

 

 

Promotion and Chamber of Commerce; Halder-Cass/Atlantic Development and  

Library; Hartkopf-Airport; Somers-Cass County Public Safety.  

 

     Hayes moved, Halder seconded, to approve the bills totaling $117,039.02.    All 

in favor. 

 

     Somers moved, Hartkopf seconded, to approve the Clerk, Treasurer, Budget, 

General Ledger, Revenue, Airport, and Volunteer Fire Department reports for 

November.  All in favor.   

 

     Jimerson moved, Halder seconded, to adjourn at 5:56 p.m.  All in favor. 

 

       

                                       David R. Jones   

                                       Mayor     

 

 

    Attest:  Deb Wheatley Field    

            City Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

      

      


